
Site Report – Igiugig School – January, 2022
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Kristin Henke, Head Teacher

Outstanding Activities and Events
Students performed four songs and two poems for the Igiugig School Christmas Concert on December 15th.
The concert was followed by a community potluck.

Our Student Government hosted the Community Christmas Bazaar on Sunday, December 12th. It was
well-attended.

A Community Craft Night was held in Ms Kristin's classroom on Friday, December 10th. It was so popular and
enjoyable that a second Craft Night was held two days later.
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Personnel
Miss Gabbie received an A in her Master's coursework this past semester. Way to go, Gabbie!

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
Four students passed Writing End-of-Levels. Most students have set goals to complete another level during
the next four months.
Overall our students scored 82% of projected growth met in Math, 40% of projected growth met in Reading,
and 132% of projected growth met in Language Arts on NWEA MAP tests. We set goals for increasing by an
average of 15 points for each of our next MAP tests.

Technology Progress
All technology working well

Facility Update
The new teacher duplex continues to take shape towards completion this coming summer. Our satellite was
having intermittent outages. DRS dispatched repair technicians to the site and the system is working better
now, but still experiencing intermittent outages. The problem has been referred to IT for further review.

LSAC Activity
No meeting this month

Volunteer Report
Community members gave generous support to our Student Government through donations at the
Community Christmas Bazaar. All sorts of donations ranging from subsistence food to Alaska Airlines miles
were auctioned to raise money for the students.

Professional Development
Betsy, our aide, is signed up to attend DEED Literacy Training in January. Kristin gave professional
development in December via Zoom on the topic of integrating Social Studies standards into Reading,
Language, and Math.

Pupil Attendance
Attendance continues to be good for most students despite some traveling.

Student and Staff Safety
We continue to maintain effective COVID response protocols

Subsistence Calendar
We are on track to complete our objectives within the timeframe allotted

Other
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